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The Hiawatha City Council met in special session on February 10, 2009. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Council members present: Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, and Dick Olson. Staff present: Interim Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna, City Engineer, Dick Ransom, Assistant City Engineer, Andrew McGuire. Guest present: Dan Hoffman and Gazette Reporter, Phil Harvey. 
Linda Bendixen moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
Sanitary Sewer Discussion
City Engineer, Dick Ransom discussed the results of the bids for the 6th Avenue and Ushers Ferry joint Sanitary Sewer Project between the metro communities. Ransom explains that the bids received came in much higher then the engineers estimate cost of $109,140.00, the actually lowest responsible responsive bid was $391,981.50.  Ransom stated the reason for the higher cost was due to unit pricing differences for point repairs. 
Ransom’s recommendation to the City of Marion will be to reject all bids and rearrange the specification to reflect the appropriate units for re-bidding. The start date for the project  would remain the same, summer of 2009.
FY 2009-2010 Budget Discussion

Mayor Theis shared with the council that he and the City Clerk met with each of the department heads after asking each of them to reduce their budgets by 20% if at all possible and with that the budget was reduced by 5% a total of $156,350.00. 
Interim Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna distributed two (2) worksheets, the property tax comparison worksheet that represented a 2.63% (15.71677) levy rate increase from last year and a fund balance worksheet that presented a FY 2009-2010 general fund ending balance of $290,164.00. 
Council reviewed and discussed the levy rate increase for FY 2009-2010. 

Council member, Bob Rampulla stated that he was comfortable with the increased levy rate of 2.63% and the ending balance of $290,164.00, he believes the actually ending balance will be much higher especially with salaries and benefits being estimated at higher rates than the actual numbers historically.

Council member, Dick Olson stated that with the projected levy rate increase the City of Hiawatha would be giving away their bragging rights of being the lowest property tax rate in the metro area. 
Council then discussed other options of cutting expenses, such as cutting council and mayor pay. 

Council members, Bendixen and Olson stated they would rather see the city dip into the reserve funds then increase the levy rate. Bendixen stated that with people losing their jobs, the increase of sewer rates and the possibility of passing the 1% local option sales tax she did not want to increase the city’s levy rate. Olson agreed.

Council member, Rampulla questions their concerns. Interim Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna and Council member, Bob Rampulla shared their concerns stating if the city doesn’t increase their levy rate they will see a much higher increase in a year or two. 
Council members, Bendixen, Olson, Melsa, and Bruns expressed they would like the levy rate to remain the same as last year. Council member, Rampulla understood why the council would like the levy rate to remain the same as last year, but disagrees.

City Administrator Position
Council will review each of the 25 applicants received for the City Administrator position and will met on February 24, 2009 at 6:00 P.M. to pick the top five (5) candidates for phone interviews.
Collective Bargaining Strategy Session
Council member, Bob Rampulla moved to go into exempt session as per Iowa Code 20.17 [3] Collective Bargaining Strategy Session at 7:15 P.M. Motion carried.
Council member Linda Bendixen moved to go out of exempt session at 8:15 P.M. Motion carried. 

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor
ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk
